

OFFICE OF BUDGET

1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 402 Post Office Box 3278 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 Phone: (501) 682-1941 Fax: (501) 682-1086 www.arkansas.gov/dfa

July 8, 2022

Senator Jonathan Dismang, Co-Chair Representative Michelle Gray, Co-Chair Performance Evaluation & Expenditure Review Committee Arkansas Legislative Council State Capitol Building Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: Rainy Day Fund Release Request(s)

Dear Co-Chairs:

I am forwarding for appropriate action as required by law, the attached Rainy Day Fund Release Request(s) that have received my approval as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State.

Sincerely,

any Whather Larry W. Walther Cabinet Secretary

LWW

Attachment(s)



June 8, 2022

Senator Terry Rice, Co-Chair Representative Jeff Wardlaw, Co-Chair Arkansas Legislative Council 315 State Capitol Little Rock, AR 72201

Dear Co-Chairs:

I respectfully request approval of the Arkansas Legislative Council, as required by A.C.A. §19-5-1262 (c)(2), to transfer from the Rainy Day Fund to the following fund or fund accounts authorized by the General Assembly, the following amount:

Department of Commerce - Arkansas Rehabilitation Services

Miscellaneous Agencies Fund Account - \$750,000

This release will be used to support the World Services for the Blind in renovating their campus. The campus will be used as a group home for the blind.

Sincerely.

I appreciate your consideration in this matter.

Asa Hutchinson

cc: Mike Preston, Secretary Department of Commerce



June 8, 2022

Senator Terry Rice, Co-Chair Representative Jeff Wardlaw, Co-Chair Arkansas Legislative Council 315 State Capitol Little Rock, AR 72201

Dear Co-Chairs:

I respectfully request approval of the Arkansas Legislative Council, as required by A.C.A. §19-5-1262 (c)(2), to transfer from the Rainy Day Fund to the following fund or fund accounts authorized by the General Assembly, the following amount:

Department of Finance and Administration

State Drug Crime Enforcement and Prosecution Grant Fund – \$200,000

This release will be used to provide support for the Drug Task Force operations across the state.

I appreciate your consideration in this matter.

Asa Hutchinson

cc: Larry Walther, Secretary
Department of Finance and Administration